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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 21st November 2012
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)

Mr Darren Brittain (DB)

Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar

Mr Keith Verrall (KV)




Mr Simon Bardsley (SB)




Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)





Mrs Pamila Kalia (Boots Pharmacist) (PK)

Apologies:


Mr Alfred Geary (AG)
Mrs Penelope Burns (PB)
The meeting was opened by the Chairman extending a very warm welcome to Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist at Boots the Chemist, and thanking her for attending the meeting.

MATTERS ARISING:

· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update - Leaflets titled ‘You Can Choose Better’ received in the surgery last week.  This current campaign being put forward is to inform/promote the different services available for patients to enable them to choose the correct service for their requirements, e.g. NHS Choices / Pharmacist / GP / Walk in Centre / Emergency Services.   DB stated that it was necessary to focus on distributing the leaflets asap, suggestions were put forward as to who would distribute the leaflets: GP’s / Nurses / Committee Members.  Action : SB to discuss with the GP’s and Nurses and liaise with JA & Committee Members
· Pharmacist Attendance – Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist at Boots the Chemist
SB stated that he believes that both the practice and the chemist will benefit from sharing information and ideas at the meetings.  PK informed the committee that certain GP surgeries are changing all their repeat prescriptions to a 28 day cycle, with the exception of dosset box requirements, and that this would certainly reduce the amount of wasted medication/drugs that is returned to the pharmacist to be destroyed, which in turn leads to high costs
Boots pharmacy encourages its customers to partake in the ‘3 month prescription charges card’, this covers all prescriptions the customer requires during that period for a total cost of £29.10.
The matter of changes in prescriptions was discussed.  When the patient has received a hospital discharge letter to give to their GP, if there is a change in their medication then a copy of the letter is enclosed by the hospital for the patient to give to their pharmacy to notify them of the changes, it is the patient’s responsibility to carry out this duty.

PK stated that mistakes can sometimes made by the pharmacist on repeat prescriptions, but they do ask the patient/customer to tick their requirements on the repeat slip before issuing their medication.

When a GP makes changes to a patients medication then a means of informing the pharmacy needs to be looked into.  Action : SB

CM suggested that it may be beneficial for both the practice and pharmacy to look at each others repeat prescription procedures and the computer programme used for this service to see if any improvements can be made by either party.  Action : SB & PK 

· TV/Media Screen - Ongoing, GP’s to decide which Health Screen Messages to show, CTNetwork are pursuing advertisers.
· Queue Sign Stand - It was decided not to opt for a queue barrier or free standing stand as these would become obstructions for wheelchair users and pushchairs due to lack of space.  Notices will be put up on the reception desk and a yellow line will placed on the carpet.  Action : JA & SB
· Suggestion Box - Still awaiting completion from the joiner, JA to chase up 

Action : JA

PPG Newsletter & Web Site
· PPG Newsletter – Near completion, awaiting some information from the surgery and photographs of committee members.  Target is to distribute the newsletter before the end of the month.  Action : JA, CM & KV
· PPG WEBSITE  woodbrookppg.org.uk  -  website construction still ongoing, minutes of the meetings are now on the site.
FUTURE CAMPAIGNS

CM suggested that for the next newsletter the PPG could produce a presentation on the use/misuse of antibiotics.  He suggested that SB discuss this campaign with the GP’s, and for the GP’s to put forward any other campaign ideas for the committee.  Action : SB

AOB

Virtual Ward – Proactive Care for patients with multiple bad health conditions/housebound etc.  The committee is going to help promote this campaign to the patients via newsletter etc.  JA to discuss this subject with the new practice nurse and see if she can write an article on the subject for the current newsletter.  CM to email the information he has received to JA.  Action : JA, CM   

Meeting closed at 7:45 pm
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

· Wednesday  12th December 2012, at 6.30pm
